
 
 
 
 
 
 

AGM - please be there 
The AGM takes place at Carisbrooke 

Village Hall on Friday 18th of November at 
19.30. (opposite the Co-Op in Caris-
brooke High Street) It is a week earlier 
than usual. It has been a very busy year 
for all kinds of reasons. We hope you will 
turn up to find out what the group has 
been up to as well as find out about the 
very busy year ahead, The squeeze on 
funding is making life difficult that is why 
the group must be as active as possible. 
Please come along and show your sup-
port. 
 

Transition Fund. 
The Local Sustainable Transport Fund 

has over the last few years made some ex-
cellent contribution to cycling on the Island: 
Fishbourne to Ryde, Wroxall to Shanklin, 
Ashlake Copse Road. This year there was a 
small amount of funding for cycling which 
the government called the Transition Fund. 
It was a revenue bid, which means it was 
more about hearts and minds rather than 
building things! As with LSTF it was a com-
petitive bidding process. 

The Council with the help of Chris Greg-
ory, a consultant from A-to-There, was suc-
cessful in their submission. Chris is currently 
managing the various projects being deliv-
ered by three teams which are 1) Promoting 
sustainable tourism - Visit Isle of Wight 2) 
Encourage access to employment, transport 
to interviews etc. -Sustrans & Chamber of 
Commerce – 3) Access to education – Sus-
trans. Working with 48 schools.  

A “Mode Shift” is sought to walking & cy-
cling which cuts use of private cars. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Some of the benefits of this funding can 
be found elsewhere in the newsletter for ex-
ample the Chamber of Commerce’s 
schemes including the promotion of electric 
bikes. 

Visit IoW continue to develop their work 
with the funding. They are now visiting indi-
vidual holiday providers to highlight sustain-
able transport option to their visitors. They 
are also training some apprentices linked to 
the tourist industry. 

In education the Sustrans officers are 
working with nearly every school on the Is-
land to provide events promoting cycling. 
There is grant money for schools to promote 
sustainable travel, though this has seen 
schools slow to take advantage of these 
grants. 

There has been some additional funds to 
set up a Smart Corridor and Cycle Hubs. 
The Smart Corridor initiative is linked to 
promoting cycling by the use of a smart 
phone app. This has not been tried for a 
specific place before so this is an exciting 
development for the Island. More details 
should be available soon. The company de-
veloping the app will be looking for local 
people riding between Cowes and Newport 
to help them in the testing of the product. 
Cycle Hubs, integrated facilities (showers, 
secure racks, tools,etc ) are becoming more 
familiar on the mainland. Some funding is 
available for local groups to provide some-
thing similar here. Initially it is hoped they 
will be in the Cowes and Newport areas. 

CycleWight committee members have 
been involved in some of these projects us-
ing our experience in the hope they will 
make cycling on the Island better. 
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Cyclists' Breakfast 
It was all a bit last minute but the commit-

tee decided to have a cyclists’ breakfast to 
celebrate national Bike to Work today on 
Wednesday 14th September. The Chamber 
of Commerce were very supportive and pro-
vided sponsorship for the event.  

As with the last few breakfasts we de-
cided to put up our breakfast delights at the 
junction on Sea Street/Quay Street. We 

must have broken our record. A record 87 
people attended. (and without most of the 
Tints) What was interesting was the 80 cy-
clists who passed by and did not stop. It just 
goes to show what a large number of people 
use their bikes to commute. If they were all 
CW members and were active in campaign-
ing what a difference would that make! 
 A big thank you to everyone who turned 
up to help. Biggest thanks to Andy Newman 
and his van. It made such a big difference to 
the event. And he ended up making teas 
and coffees too.  
 
20 MPH Conference 

A conference to promote 20mph limits on 
the Island was organised by Councillor Julie 
Jones-Evans. She had been prompted to do 
so by her constituents complaining about 
cars coming through residential areas at in-
appropriate speeds.  

Rod King the founder and the campaign 
director of ‘20s’ Plenty’ came to address the 
conference. In his presentation he explained 
the reasons why he believes that 20mph 
speed limit is plenty for residential areas. 
Rod emphasised how much more effective 
were schemes if it was a bottom up ap-
proach was taken.  

There has been research into their effec-
tiveness. It would be fair to say that is not all  
 

 
positive. What is undeniable is where the 
average speed is high, even in 30mph 
zones, it does make a marked difference. A 
really interesting point is that residents have 
a perception of greater safety even those 
who live on roads where the average speed 
had dropped very little. Hopefully this would 
encourage people to walk and cycle. 

One of the important points made is the 
fact that people are likely to survive in a 
20mph collision but not at 30mph. 

The conference heard that regulations 
have been changed recently to relax re-
quirements for sign, traffic calming and light-
ing. Hence the schemes were cheaper to 
introduce. Many local authorities on the 
mainland have introduced 20 limits. It is es-
timated that approximately 25% of the popu-
lation now live in such areas. Other guests 
were invited to make presentations including 
Public Health, Cllr Geoff Lumley, Island 
Roads and CycleWight. 

It was interesting to note that the majority 
of people attending were from the villages 
around the Island as well as concerned rela-
tives from some schools who did not have 
traffic calming in their area. 

A motion was presented to the full council 
the following day (19 October) to introduce 
20mph limits more widely on the Island, 
which was passed. This is only the begin-
ning of the process. A report has now to be 
written which is then formally presented to 
the Council to adopt the initiative as well as 

seek ways to fund any changes made. 
 Some officials at the conference did not 
appear positive to such a move. If this idea 
is to be adopted Councillors and the general 
population will need to make sure that their 
views are reflected. The final presentation of 
the day reinforced this point. It was by a 
Councillor from Chichester. She faced op-
position from a variety of sources but by 
mobilising a whole raft of different groups 
they achieved a citywide 20mph zone. 
Funding is an issue but interestingly Rod 
pointed out during Sarah’s presentation that 
introductions of these  schemes have such 
beneficial consequences that funding is 
usually forthcoming. 
 



Cycle Festival 
The Cycle Festival as you will know did 

not run this year. There has been much dis-
cussion about this including a lively debate 
on the CW Facebook page.  

GP Sports, who have put on several 
events on the Island including a sportive and 
the Spyvelo Cycle Cross Cup are willing to 
take on the event in a hope to keep it going. 
Their draft plan for is to hold a series of 
events over a week including the two week-
ends. The last week of September is pro-
posed, with a possible launch event at 
Northwood House. On the Saturday there 
would be ride-outs from the launch venue 
and on the Sunday a proper ride would be 
staged. There would be local food, a bar, 
and other aspects of the Island would be 
promoted. With the assistance of local clubs 
and organisations there would be rides each 
weekday.  

The second weekend would move to a 
different location, which could be at 
Shorewell Mountain Bike centre. It may be 
possible that a round of the Wessex Cyclo 
Cross league round could be held, with a 
party in the evening. A Seven Hills Killer 
type event would also be high on the list. An 
Isle of Wight Cycling Festival Ltd would be 
formed to cover insurance. Events would 
need cooperation from cycling clubs, espe-
cially for rides in the week. The proposition 
has been discussed with other organiza-
tions. 

The IW Cycling Festival website is well 
known and established and so hopefully 
could still be utilized. Many of the rides were 
free but as it is unclear whether the Council 
would continue to insure the event. There 
most probably would be a levy of £2-3 as for 
any British Cycling event to cover costs. The 
insurance terms would also determine 
whether safety qualified ride leaders were 
required.  

The Festival was discussed at the Cycle 
Forum. It was hoped that to encourage as 
many people as possible to join in there 
would some charity events. It was also men-
tioned about the timing for example building 
on the Randonnée in May but at this time it 
had been decided to leave it in September. 
A different period could be chosen in 2018 
depending on its success. It was felt by 
some that the Festival could be organised 
by a non- commercial company.   
 

 

Sustrans  Conference 
Tom Ransom a Sustrans Schools Officer 

on the Island attended the Sustrans confer-
ence in Wolverhampton and has written a 
brief report of his visit. “There were lightning  
talks, case studies and workshops. There 
were slides from the “Community Street De-
sign” workshop where one idea was to in-
corporate large plastic leaves into the road 
surface to convey shared used perception. If 
Access Funding became available there 
may be some opportunity to take advantage 
of this.” Tom has made contact with the 
Sustrans Head of Design/ who would be 
willing to come to theIsland.  
Bashing! 

Many of us are familiar with the ‘hashing’; 
an informal running group based on a hare 
laying a trail and hounds doing the chasing. 
The Isle of Wight Hash House Harriers have 
now gone the extra mile! They are retaining 
the same principle but doing it on bikes. 
Hence bashing! 
 Flour is used to mark the trail. The trail 
periodically ends at a "check" and the pack 
must find where it begins again; often the 
trail includes false trails and short cuts. 
These features are designed to keep the 
pack together despite differences in fitness 
level or speed, as front-bashers are forced 
to slow down to find the "true" trail, allowing 
stragglers to catch up.  

At the moment they meet on their bikes 
once a month. Bash events are open to the 
public and require no reservation or mem-
bership, but most require a small fee, re-
ferred to as "bashcash", to cover the costs 
incurred, such as insurance, away days or 
sundry expenses. The end of a trail is an 
opportunity to socialise and have a drink. 
Beerpump at iped@iwhhh.org.uk 
http://home.clara.net/longwood/iwhhh/index
1.htm 
Bashers at a check point while someone 

looks for the rest of the route 



Chamber of Commerce 
The IW Chamber of Commerce is pro-

moting sustainable travel in the workplace 
and have been running the campaign 
‘BIKES IN BUSINESS’ which is being deliv-
ered as part of funding from the Department 
For Transport that has been secured by the 
Isle of Wight Council.  Information on the 
scheme and the benefits of cycling in the 
workplace can be found here  
 The Chamber writes “For those looking 
for a subtle power boost to cycling there’s 
also the option of using an electric bike.  In 
partnership with the Chamber, Red Squirrel 
Electric Bikes are reaching out to the Island 
business community by offering a new busi-
ness package, including reduced rates on 
monthly electric cycle hire for IW Chamber 
of Commerce members. Island businesses 
can now hire electric bikes for staff use, 
starting at £65 a month for Chamber mem-
bers. Businesses are being encouraged to 
use a “pool” electric bike to save money on 
parking, taxi fares and car pool charges, as 
well as helping the environment by cutting 
carbon and improving the workforce’s 
health. It’s a timesaver too, as journey times  
are often faster on bike than by car, espe-
cially at peak traffic times.  Find out more by 
emailing Red Squirrel Electric Bikes 
info@redsquirrelelectricbikes.co.uk” or 
phoning 01983 521555  Let us hope that 
this scheme is successful. 

CycleWight provided an article for the 
Chamber’s web site giving guidance on 
commuting and buying a bike. 
 

Wayfarers’ Randonnée 
The Randonnée was a stunning and sun-

ning success this year. (I got sunburnt) 2891 
riders were recorded as having started; 85% 
of pre-registered riders were from the main-
land. The furthest a-field was from Australia. 
Two other riders were from India as well as 
one for Thailand and a couple from the  

 
 
States.  

For the first time ever on a CycleWight 
newsletter we have included a graph and it 
can be seen how the numbers have risen 
over the years. 

Unlike many other similar events it is free 
to participants and it rates very highly with 
84% saying it was excellent. Faceboook and 
Twitter accounts continue to grow with the 
event. On Facebook they have now over 
2,600 subscribers with over 14,000 checking 
the page during April. 
 It is a great testament to the Wayfarers 
that they more than hold their own in a very 
competitive market and that they have em-
braced technology to make it such a well 
organised and enjoyable event 
 

Access Funds 
In earlier newsletters there has been a 

piece about the government’s spending 
plans with regard cycling and walking. There 
is to be to over £550 million pounds spent 
over 3 years. It is not as generous as it 
sounds as some of the money is already 
earmarked  

Additional money for capital projects 
(building) is to distributed by the Local Eco-
nomic Partnerships (LEPs) The money is 
not ring fenced and goes into their ‘pot’. 
Sadly our local LEP, Solent, has a poor re-
cord, so far, of supporting sustainable trans-
port projects. It is unclear the actual process 
for winning the funding. The CTC (Cycling 
UK) are trying to clarify matters.  
 
Newsletter – Please read. 

It was decided to email the newsletter to 
as many people as possible to save on 
costs. If you are willing to do this please 
could you inform us through the ‘Contact’ 
Section on the web site. If you are renewing 
your membership you can put your email 
address on the back of your cheque. 
 
Membership 
In the square by this item there is a box, 
which if ticked highlights that your member-
ship is now due. £5.00 Per. Household. 
£3.00 Unwaged. Make cheques payable to  
“CycleWight” and sent to:  Mr D Jackson, 
Riffles, Sloop Lane, Wootton, PO33 4HR  


